
Withdrawal from RE 
 
Pupils 
 
Parents may withdraw their children from RE lessons or any part of the RE 
curriculum and the school has a duty to supervise them, though not to provide 
additional teaching or to incur extra cost. Where the pupil has been withdrawn, the 
law provides for alternative arrangements to be made for RE of the kind the parents 
want the pupil to receive. These arrangements will be made by the parents;- the 
school is not expected to make these arrangements. This RE could be provided at 
the school in question, or by another school in the locality. If neither approach is 
practicable, the pupil may receive external RE teaching as long as the withdrawal 
does not significantly impact on the child’s attendance. Schools should have a policy 
setting out their approach to provision and withdrawal. 

It is good practice to insert a line about this in your school prospectus, such as: ‘RE 
is provided for all pupils, and is inclusive and broad minded. Parents do have the 
right to withdraw pupils from RE: if you wish to do this, make an appointment with the 
head teacher / RE subject leader. The school does not support selective withdrawal 
from RE’. 
 
Teachers 
 
Teachers may withdraw from the teaching of RE unless they have been specifically 
employed to teach or lead and manage RE. An application to withdraw must be 
given in writing to the head and chair of governors. Pupils must not miss out on RE 
teaching because a teacher has withdrawn from teaching RE. The school must make 
alternative provision for the pupils to be taught RE. 

 


